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The meeting was attended by Board Directors:  

• Melbourne Laureate Professor Emeritus John Hattie (Chair) 

• Mr Chris Wardlaw (Deputy Chair) 

• Ms Beth Blackwood  

• Professor Donna Pendergast 

• Dr Jennifer Buckingham 

• Dr Lee-Anne Perry 

• Mr Malcolm Elliott 

• Ms Renez Lammon. 

Summary 

• The Board reviewed work being undertaken across various areas of AITSL and identified areas for 

further engagement and reach. 

• The participation rate in the teacher survey for the Australian Teacher Workforce Data (ATWD) 

initiative was discussed and the Board noted that the current response rate provides a very robust 

sample nationally, but any increase allows reporting for smaller groups or geographical areas 

without raising privacy concerns. The Board appreciated the need for support from systems and 

sectors to promote participation to see the benefits of greater response rates. 

• The Board had a robust discussion about AITSL’s strategic risk environment and the key risks for 

Management to monitor and mitigate in 2023.  

• The Board undertook a workshop to develop ideas for a long-term strategy to esteem the 

profession.  

• The Board noted an update on the Professional Standards for Middle Leaders and requested 

AITSL provide them with regular updates on the project. 

The AITSL Board next meets on 7 March 2023. 


